



Precious promise from God!
Our mission is to preach
and pray that people
understand the message,
He will do the rest in the hearts of
the people.



In case you want to participate to our ministry financially:

<u>Account n°</u> ES86 0049 0097 8021

Bank: BSCHESMMXXX Concept: MCE-Arjona

For the US, donate online: www.ecmi-usa.org/give-online

https://www.ecmi.org/es/workerdetailpage/11d62b67-96a8-4786-8405-64fbdf2584a8

PRAYER SUPPORT LETTER FOR FRANCIS AND NATHALIE ARJONA

June-July 2020

Little by little, very cautiously, things are returning to a certain normality. We are working in the church again, although we still have the meetings by Zoom or in a "hybrid" way from the church premises and the others from their homes.

At the end of May, the bricklayers came to carry out the last phase of **the remodeling work of the premises**, begun last year. We are happy with the result, we now have a larger

multi-purpose room, there is more light in the main worship room and access to the kitchen and patio is wider and more comfortable. Francis has been very involved in the final touches.





Now all we have to do is equip the church with a sound system, camera and screen to adapt the services to the online system. If anyone is interested in participating in this project, please contact us.

The **M4** meeting at European level could not be held in Norway as it is every year, however the meeting took place online and we were able to make progress with joint and country-specific working meetings (14).



Although the evangelization outreach planned in Villanueva de Córdoba had to be postponed until next year, the organizing committee of Decision composed of 8 adults and 2 children stayed in our home with us. Together with some brothers and sisters of the church, we were able to cover a lot of activities: interview in 2 local radio stations and local TV, visit to 4 mayors presenting Operation Christmas Child (OCC), mailing a brochure about hope in Villanueva, Pozoblanco and Almadén, promotion of OCC, times of prayer in the church and vigil in the mountains, workshop on evangelism, participation in the worship, Bible study in the church and visit to the Rehabilitation Center.

















It was a very good and blessed time and we thank God for all that has been done, which will serve as a preparation for the big campaign next summer, if God allows it.

One of the places that have been visited is the town of **Almadén** (Ciudad Real).

Although it is outside the Valley of the Pedroches, it is a place where until recently there was no testimony. It is 50 minutes by car from Pozoblanco and our church is the closest one, **Angel and Maria** are a married couple who have been attending services for about three years, sporadically. However, since the confinement



began they have attended all the Bible studies and services from their home, and have confessed to having found "The Way". They are a great joy for our community, since two months ago Francis has started a weekly discipleship with them, and their desire to learn is of great encouragement to all of us. Pray for their spiritual growth.

On the family level, we have some news!

SONIA has returned from Australia last week. We thank God that she had no problem with the flights.

SAMUEL has found a job in an advertising agency as a videographer. He is very happy. And he has asked Anneke to marry him!



CALEB, our grandson, is already one year old this week. He is a happy child and we are delighted with him.

and we are delighted with him.



LOLA, Francis' mother, is still struggling with her health. After being infected with Covid in March, she has been suffering from pneumonia, cystic fibrosis and respiratory failure. She has been admitted several times to the hospital. We thank God for the opportunity Francis had to visit her one of those times. She was admitted to the hospital again this week.



As for us, we just celebrated **33 years of marriage!** And we are preparing to go and see the French family next week, pray for protection as we go by car.

Thank you very much, brothers and sisters, for your support. We pray for all of you, may God watch over you and keep you.

Blessings,

Francis and Nathalie.